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Conference 2018  
 

Shaping our futures: Celebrating 
transformative educational research, 
policy, and pedagogies that foster the 
wellbeing of people and planet.  
 
Our NZARE Conference will be held from 
Monday 26 November to Wednesday 
28 November. 
 
The Conference will be held at AUT South 
Campus, Manukau, South Auckland. We 
hope that your travel and accommodation 
arrangements are in place.  
 
Early bird registration open until  
28 October 
 
Keynote Speakers 
Dr Jennifer Adams  
Professor Tracey Bunda  
Kia Aroha College Warrior Researchers 
 
Herbison Lecture by Dr Rae Si’ilata 
 

The conference website is available 
at:www.nzareconference.org.nz 
 

 
 
 
 Key Conference Social Events 
  
• Monday evening: Spotlight on Publications  
• Tuesday evening: Conference Dinner  
• Wednesday morning: NZARE AGM breakfast  
 
The tickets for the Conference dinner can be 
purchase at the time of registration.   
 
Spotlight on Publications/Cocktail Function  
Date: Monday 26 November 2018 
Venue: AUT South Campus, room details 
coming soon. 
Price: One ticket is included in the Full 
Conference Registration fee.  
Please contact NZARE.EO@gmail.com  as soon 
as possible if you have a book (or similar) that 
is recently published that you would like to 
include in this event. 
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Pre-Conference Events 
 
ECE SIG Hui 
Engaging in collaborative research: 
Supporting transformative pathways. 

  
Sunday 25 November 2018 

   
The ECE SIG hui will be held on Sunday 
25th November prior to the main NZARE 
conference. The theme of the hui is 
Engaging in collaborative research: 
Supporting transformative pathways and 
we are delighted to have two outstanding 
keynote presenters: Dr Lesly Rameka, 
University of Waikato and Professor Nicola 
Yelland, Flinders University, Australia.  
  
As in previous years, we have several 
panel sessions planned and are most 
appreciative of the willingness of many of 
our colleagues who have generously 
agreed to be panel members. We will be 
celebrating the achievements of SIG 
members with the presentation of our Lyn 
Foote and Judith Duncan Awards as part 
of the programme. 
  
The programme also includes our 
postgraduate Student Poster Session 
which provides a wonderful opportunity 
for students to share their research with 
the wider ECE research community. 
Supervisors, please encourage your PG 
students to submit an abstract for the 
poster session to 
sue.cherrington@vuw.ac.nz by 20th 
October 2018. Students will know if their 
abstracts have been accepted within one 
week of submission. 
  
In a change from previous years, the 
registration for the hui will be through the 
NZARE national office, rather than through 
the conference registration process, as 
this helps to keep our registration costs 
down. We are still finalising the venue, 
again in order to keep our costs at a 
reasonable level and so we have been 
unable to confirm our final registration fee 
yet. We expect it to be around $50 for 

students and $80 for SIG full members 
and will provide details on the venue and 
final costs as soon as possible.  
  
Following the Hui, there will be the annual 
SIG dinner that provides a further 
opportunity for SIG members to socialise 
and catch up with colleagues in a more 
informal setting. 
  
If you have any questions about the Hui 
or wider work of the SIG, please feel free 
to email us as your SIG Co-convenors. 
 
Warmest regards, 
Sue Cherrington, Maggie Lyall, Waveney 
Lord 
 
Māori Caucus Pre-Conference Event 
Sunday 25 November 2018 
 
Shaping our futures: Celebrating 
transformative educational research, 
policy, and pedagogies that foster the 
wellbeing of people and planet. 
2018 Māori Caucus Hui 

The MĀORI CAUCUS is delighted to 
announce this year’s pre-conference hui 
will be held on Sunday 25th November, 
prior to the start of the NZARE annual 
conference (26-28 November) at AUT 
South Campus.   
 
20 minute group presentations 
As part of the Māori Caucus pre-
conference day we are having 
presentations in te reo Māori in relation to 
the conference theme. We will place you 
into groups of three for the day depending 
on the content of your abstract. Each 
person in the group will present on the 
conference theme. We also have two 
exciting invited guest speakers who will 
also present on the conference theme. 
Professor Niniwa Short and Professor 
Taiarahia Black. 

Guidelines for your presentation: 

• 20 minute time slot to be divided by three 
presenters (about 6-7 minutes each) 
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• Abstract 400 words or less and needs to 
include a title and your name and iwi 
details 

• Prepare a powerpoint presentation and 
bring this on a USB drive 

• After the 20 minutes there will be time for 
questions for presenters 

• All presentations are in te reo Māori and 
the whole pre-conference hui will be in te 
reo Māori 

• A translation service will be provided  

You can submit your abstract on the 
NZARE website: 
http://www.nzare.org.nz/maori-
caucus.aspx and register for the event on: 
http://www.nzare.org.nz/current.aspx 

If you have any further questions about 
submitting your abstract about the 
conference theme please contact 

Hana Skerrett-White:  
hanamereraiha@gmail.com  

or  

Rachel Martin: 
rachel.martin@canterbury.ac.nz 

 
Pasifika Caucus Pre-Conference 
Event 
 
8:30am-5pm: 24th November 2018 
AUT South Campus | MH118 
  
TALANOA WITH US AT THE NZARE 
PASIFIKA CAUCUS 
as we re-think, re-story and re-frame  
research in Education in 2018 
  
visit www.nzare.org.nz or email 
michelle@teachfirstnz.org for more 
information  
 
 

 
 
 

Sig and Caucus News 
 
Abstract reviews 
Thank you to the SIG and Caucus 
convenors and members who spent time 
reviewing around 170 abstracts in total.  
If you were asked to make revisions to 
your abstract, please re-submit it by 5 
October. These will then be returned to 
convenors to confirm they can now be 
included in the programme. A 
confirmation email will then be sent to 
those who revised their abstracts. 

 

Mathematics education research SIG 
update 
Thank you to those who have indicated 
their support for this new SIG – more than 
the minimum of 15 financial members 
required. A proposal to establish this SIG 
will be presented at the AGM in 
November. 
 
Have an idea for a new NZARE SIG? 
If you do, a good place to start is to write 
a short notice that can be included in the 
next newsletter and on NZARE’s social 
media. To get a SIG up and running, you 
need at least 15 financial members of 
NZARE. The full SIG policy which includes 
the application details can be found here.  
Please email Linda if you’re thinking about 
a new SIG and have questions: 
linda.bonne@nzcer.org.nz  
 
 
 
NZARE Student Travel Grants 2017  
Student members may apply for a grant from 
NZARE for registration and travel costs to the 
2017 Conference. Your paper must be 
accepted and you should be attending the 
whole conference. Applications will close 9 
October. For full details see the Student & 
Emerging Researchers’ page. 
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Other NZARE news 
 
NZARE Annual General Meeting 2018  
You are invited to attend the 2018 NZARE 
AGM.  
 
Wednesday 28 November at 7 am.  
Breakfast will be provided.  
We encourage all members, longstanding 
and new, to attend the AGM of our 
Association as it is the one opportunity to 
meet Council face to face and celebrate 
the developments of the past year and 
look forward to the next.  
Items on the agenda include:  
1. Welcome and a special welcome to Life 
Members  
2. An address from the Co-Presidents 
Agnes McFarland and Jenny Ritchie  
3. Treasurer’s report  
b. Membership report  
c. Maori Caucus report  
d. Pasifika report  
e. Student Caucus report  
f. Special Interest Groups’ report 
g. NZJES Report  
4. Election of NZARE Council 2019 
5. Election of Honorary Life members   
6. Discussion on plans for 2019 
 
 

A shared Māori-Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander symposium at the 
AARE Conference 

Margie Hohepa (University of Waikato), 
Kīmai Tocker (University of Auckland), 
Miriama Postlethwaite (Te Wānanga o 
Awanuiārangi) and Rachel Martin 
(University of Canterbury) have agreed to 
a request from Professor Tracey Bunda 
(University of Southern Queensland) to 
participate in a shared Māori-Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islander symposium at 
the AARE Conference to be held in 
Sydney, 2nd-6th December.  Under the 
umbrella of the conference theme, 
‘Education Research Matters: Impact and 
Engagement’, Professor Bunda has 

suggested the ‘Treaty’ as the discussion 
point for the symposium.   

Professor Bunda’s invitation is significant 
as it facilitates collegiality, networking and 
whanaungatanga between Māori and 
Aboriginal-Torres Strait Islander 
researchers while also strengthening the 
ties between NZARE and AARE.  

 
Membership   
 
Membership is open to Established and 
Emerging Researchers.  Benefits include:  
networking with peers; access to the 
Association's Journal and regular 
newsletters; discounts to events; eligibility 
for NZARE awards nominations; 
membership of special interest groups and 
others. The best way to grow the 
Association is by word-of-mouth.  If there 
is a new research member in your 
organisation, how about meeting them for 
a coffee and suggest they might like to 
join - forward them a copy of this 
newsletter, or show them a copy of the 
journal.    
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
NZARE Council Members 2018 
 
 
 



 

IPU KERERŪ 

Are you following our blog? Sometimes it’s 
hard to find time to go and check out 
what’s new – so why not sign up to 
receive automatic email notifications for 
our new posts? Just visit 
www.nzareblog.wordpress.com and enter 
your email address in the green box on 
the right. 
 

 
 
 
From postgraduate students to professors, 
Ipu Kererū is a place for all NZARE 
members to share their views, 
disseminate their research and contribute 
to public scholarship. If you’d like to 
contribute, contact Katrina and Jenny via 
blog@nzare.org.nz. Don’t be shy – did you 
know that most of our existing 
contributors have never blogged before? 
We edit and give feedback to help make 
sure each post will be clear and effective 
in the online format. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

CONTACT NZARE: 
www.nzare.org.nz 

PO Box 17, Ōtaki, 5542 
admin@nzare.org.nz 
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